Minutes
Lee Conservation Commission

Lee Town Hall Courtroom

June 6, 2018

Commissioners Present:  Kathy Arment, Chair; John Philpott; Stu Dalheim; Marilyn Hansen; John Coty, Jr.;James Wickham

Members of the Public Present:  Mike Kulig, Berkshire Engineering; Bob Fournier, SK Design; Matt Puntin, SK Design; Kate Wilkins, Tighe& Bond; Emily Stockman, Stockman Associates LLC; Jeff Collingwood, JPC, PE; Chris Myhrum, Christopher Myhrum Law Office; Alexandra Glover, Lazan, Glover, Puciloski; Shannon Boomsma, White Engineering; Brent White, White Engineering; Marc DiGrigoli; Peter and Diane Naventi; Dave Brown, David Forrest; Al Zerbato , DPW; Fred Chittenden

· Continued Notice of Intent  David Forrest  660 Greylock Street  DEP # pending Construction of shared driveway with stream crossing, work in wetlands and wetland replication area

Kulig presented the latest plan.  Mr. Stinson from DEP suggested that because the driveway is going to two lots, it will be considered a subdivision driveway. The regulation cited for this is open to interpretation.  A suggestion was made that a paper be signed that only one lot will ever be developed.  Mr. Forrest does not want this.  In this case, a DEP permit for one house is $500 and for two houses is $1450—this should be considered.  Mr. Forrest referred to the town work that needs to be done very near his proposed driveway and thinks both projects could be done at the same time.  Mr. Zerbato showed the plan for the town’s proposed work which is about 20’ from Mr. Forrest’s proposed driveway.  His plan shows the brook as being 8’ wide; the bank will be stabilized with fabric and armor with 6” x 12” rock. The roadside will be shaped, filled and compacted.  Homeowners have signed off on the town plan.  Mr. Forrest cannot move forward with his plan without a DEP#.  Mr. Kulig would like the Commission to consider the plan when a DEP # is given and to hopefully make a case to approve it with the it not being considered a subdivision driveway.  Motion to continue until the June 20, 2018 meeting by Ms. Arment, second by Mr. Coty.  Unanimous
· Al Zerbato  Discussion re widening the brook and related work on Greylock Street  See above discussion.  Motion to approve the plan for work and work on the brook by the town by Ms. Arment, second by Mr. Coty.  Unanimous approval

· Continued Request for Determination of Applicability  Fred Chittenden Church Street  construction of a single family home Mr. Fournier presented the plan.  A site meeting was held and during it the Enforcement Order on two adjacent lots was mentioned.  At one time all 3 lots were combined into 1 large lot; the subdivision was done at the time the Enforcement Order was issued. The lot on this plan is not a part of the lots that were under the Enforcement Order.  The lot being considered is a very flat lot.  DEP policy regarding RDAs for small single family home projects was quoted . Mr. Wickham believes the plan shows it’s a small project but that it is pushing the upper end of the policy.  With an Order of Conditions special conditions can be issued.  The files on the properties were reviewed by the Commission. Motion by Mr. Wickham to issue a positive determination that this is subject to the regulations and requires a Notice of Intent to be filed, second by Mr. Coty.  Unanimous decision
· Request for Extension to Order of Conditions  DEP #196-0422  36 Chanterwood Road  Mr. Puntin presented.  Two docks haven’t been built yet because the house has not been completed.  The existing dock has a dock license.  The Commission reviewed the plan.  Motion by Mr. Philpott that the Order of Conditions be extended for 3 years, second by Ms. Arment.  Unanimous decision

· Notice of Intent  Paul Brown  5/7 Fuller Street  DEP #196-0446  Demolition of existing structure and foundation, filling of a cellar hole, and construction of a gravel pad  Mr. Puntin presented.  The house is not in the riverfront; most of it is in the buffer zone but there is a part of it in the flood plain.  The house is to be demolished .  Within the same footprint  there will be cellar hole will be filled mounded .  The finish elevation of the pad, 880.5 will be located above the floodplain.  The sidewalks will be replaced by grass.  There is no need for compensation.  A motion made by Mr. Wickham to issue an Order of Conditions with standard conditions and no net gain or loss in storage, second by Mr. Philpott.  Unanimous approval
· Motion to approve the May 16, 2018 minutes with changes by Ms. Arment, second by Mr. Dalheim.  Unanimous approval

· Continued Stockbridge Terrace Enforcement Order  

Ms. Naventi:  A thank you for the review by Tighe & Bond.  There was little information pertaining to existing conditions.  The water that came through Culvert 3 did have an impact on Pond 2.  There were commissions in the past who saw the problems and the effect Stockbridge Terrace development with regards to erosion caused by unmanaged storm water.  She requested that there be a stop to the mismanaged stormwater that is/has damaged their property.
Ms. Glover:  Mr. Collingwood agrees with Mr. White in regards to Culvert 3.  She takes issue with the Ms. Wilkins letter and her expertise.  The Enforcement Order was appealed because it was vague and would have been thrown back if it went to court.  Would like a plan for the restoration of Pond 1 and a set timeline. 
Mr. Collingwood: The evidence is conclusive with the effect of Stockbridge Terrace development on the area.  His opinion remains the same after hearing Ms. Naventi’s position.  He is not sure when the damage occurred.

· Ms. Wilkins:  Documents that she received were reviewed.  Some soil pits were checked.  There is no definitive answer as to what the site was like when the site was developed.  She won’t say that there are not issues down from Culvert 3, but the extent of them is unknown.  The stabilization plan for Pond 1 is better than the previous one, but she feels there are changes that should be made, one of which is to move the core logs down.
· Ms. Stockman:  She agrees with the summary of Ms. Glover taking exception to the complaint re the water shed area and that she was not competent in this area; also, the Enforcement Order was written by the Commission with assistance from the state DEP.  A new site plan for the stabilization was not received.

· Mr. White:  Detention pond plans were approved last meeting.  Restoration work is to start in August if possible.  He will have a restoration plan by next week for Mr. Collingwood to comment on.  Stabilization plan for the outlet is done, another one will be done by next week.
· Mr. Philpott asked about any impact of drainage from culvert 3.  Mr. Collingwood said that all was well on the Naventis’ property from 1987 – 2005.  Photos were show and there was only one area of sedimentation.

· Ms. Arment made a motion for agreement- has work on Stockbridge Terrace had an adverse affect on Pond 2 from Culvert 3.  Mr. Dalheim when asked stated he was glad to get information on culvert 3.  Based on this he felt that the work on Stockbridge Terrace did not have an adverse affect on Pond 2.  Mr. Wickham cites the opinions of two expert stated that the referenced work did not have an adverse affect; Mr. Coty has doubts that some of the of the original issues were not caused by Stockbridge Terrace but stands by the opinions of the experts; Mr. Philpott might have an issue on Culvert 3 and is hoping for a restoration plan that will be much more robust to deal with all the issues.  Culvert 3 may be a minor issue.  Ms. Hansen says there are minor issues but not major ones from Culvert 3.  Final vote was unanimous that the work from Stockbridge Terrace did not have an adverse affect on Pond 2.
· Ms. Arment speaking for the Commission wants a restoration plan that all of those in the two parties agree on.  This can be worked on outside of the meetings; there needs to be good communication.  On June 20, 2018 there will be a vote taken on the stabilization project that all parties are in agreement on.  Parties do not need to be present at this meeting.

On July 18, 2018 a vote will be taken on the final restoration plan.
· Mr. Wickham met with Mr. Pignatelli, Mr. Ketchen and Mr. Gorski (DEP) about Laurel Lake.  It was decided t hat Lenox would review the wetlands and Lee the culverts.  Lee can approve their parts and Lenox can appeal (and vice versa).   If there is a current Order in place it can be amended.  In the past there has been a 3’ drawdown.  It will be requested that Mr. Sheurer put in for a 5’ drawdown.
Motion made by Ms. Arment to adjourn, seconded by Mr. Wickham at 9:15 PM.  Unanimous approval

Documents:  Letter June 6, 2018  Alexandra Glover; Estimate/ pictures Town of Lee damage on Greylock St.; Letter  Diane Naventi; NOI David Forrest 660 Greylock Street; NOI Paul Brown 5/7 Fuller Street DEP # 196-0446; RDA Fred Chittenden Church Street; Extension of Conditions request 36 Chanterwood Road; Pond 1 Outlet Stabilization Plan for Naventi Property; Letter May 31, 2018 Katherine Wilkins
Respectfully submitted:
Kathleen Vsetecka

